
April 24, 1939 
 
Professor George E. Bates 
Graduate School of Business Administration 
Harvard University 
Soldiers Field 
Boston, Massachusetts 
 
Dear George: 
 
I appreciate very much your kind letter of congratulations on my appointment to 
the court. I value highly the warmth of your sentiments. 
 
I have one ambition, and only one, and that is to devote a lifetime of service to 
this Court. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 


